
Sign up for updates 
Subscribe for email and SMS updates 
at metrotunnel.vic.gov.au/subscribe

Works 
notice
Smoke baffle installation
Grattan Street northern footpath, Parkville
From Monday 8 September to early November 2025

Smoke baffle installation will be undertaken from September at Parkville Station on 
Grattan Street, as the Metro Tunnel prepares to open later in 2025.

When we’ll be working
	– Monday 8 September to 

early November
	– 7am to 6pm, weekdays
	– 7am to 1pm, Saturdays 

The timing of work may change 
depending on weather.

What we'll be doing
	– Establishing a site and 

intermittently setting up a 
20-tonne crane on the northern 
Grattan Street footpath, in front 
of the University of Melbourne 
Medical Building, around the two 
easternmost station skylights

	– Delivering materials to site via 
Barry Street and lowering them 
onto the station concourse using 
the crane

	– Installing smoke baffles on the 
concourse level at the main 
Grattan Street entrance

	– Removing materials using the 
crane via the station skylight

	– Reinstating the skylight glazing 
and stonework and demobilising 
the site in early November.

What to be aware of
	– When the crane is on site, the 

northern Grattan Street footpath 
and eastbound bicycle lane will be 
closed from Royal Parade to the 
Grattan Street pedestrian crossing 
at Berkeley Street

	– There are expected to be three 
closures during daytime working 
hours in mid-September, three in 
late September and three in mid-
October as part of these works

	– Traffic management will be on 
site during all closures and a 
pedestrian detour will be in place 
via the southern Grattan Street 
footpath and pedestrian crossing 
at Berkeley Street

	– Cyclist access will be maintained 
via the eastbound traffic lane

	– The footpath will remain open 
when the crane is not on site and 
during reinstatement works 

	– These works are expected to 
generate medium levels of noise and 
intermittent periods of high-level 
noise during daytime working hours

	– Access to the University of 
Melbourne Medical Building, and 
all other local buildings will be 
fully maintained at all times.

We appreciate your patience while we 
undertake these works. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please 
contact the Metro Tunnel Project 
information line on 1800 105 105. 

Further information on Anzac Station 
works can be found at  
metrotunnel.vic.gov.au.
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Find out more

metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 For languages other than English
 please call (03) 9209 0147

Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format. If you
need assistance due to a hearing or speech impairment, visit relayservice.gov.au

1800 105 105 (call anytime)
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Parkville Station
future entrance

Footpath closure 
(when is crane on site)

Bicycle lane closure
(when is crane on site)

Bus stop

Tram stop

Pedestrian access

Cyclist access

C
YP

-P
V
0
0
22

8

C
YP

-W
N0

09
00

Indicative only

Works area map


